
 

 

 

 

Comments Received at Public Meetings 

  



Transcript of Public Comments  
Recorded at 2013-2016 TIP Call for Projects Public Meetings 

March 19, 2013 
 

1. Bill Hopkins, a resident of Westchester for 45 years – Expressed his support for the Memorial Drive 
reconstruction project. The project is moving along well with CIP approval, preliminary engineering 
finished last year. All we need is funding. The benefits improve transportation mobility, increase 
traffic capacity and efficiency of current streets. Increases safety with addition of sidewalks and open 
ditches. (also submitted a letter with these comments) 
 

Noon Meeting: 

1. William B. Hopkins: 
Project – Memorial Drive Reconstruction COH District G  
Status – In COH CIP, for several years, preliminary engineering completed; completion date 
estimated in 2016. 
Benefits – 1) Improved transportation mobility (traffic flow, increased traffic capacity) 
2) Increase safety with an option of sidewalk closure of open ditches. 
Qualifications – Resident of Westchester 45 years; past board member of HOA; 10 years sn/g chair of 
Drainage Corps. 

 
 
 





 

 

 

 

Email Comments Received 
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City of Houston Memorial Drive Reconstruction Project 

I understand that the City of Houston PWE Department has submitted the Memorial Drive 
project for federal funding through the Houston-Galveston Area Council. In view of the fact that 
H-GAC prioritizes regional projects for federal funding based on the benefits of the project, I 
believe it is important that the public shows strong support of the project. As the Chair for the 
TIRZ 17 Board of Directors I am acutely aware of the issues related to mobility and drainage in 
the area of Houston heading west and particularly the area of this proposed project. As I 
understand this project, the said section of Memorial Drive will provide for much needed relief in 
the flow of increased traffic and to some extent mitigate drainage issues present in the infra-
structure as it exists today. As the City of Houston experiences increased development it is 
important that the infrastructure be maintained and upgraded to meet the demands 
development creates. Please accept these comments as support for the rebuild of Memorial 
Drive from Kirkwood-Eldridge. 
Ann Givens 
 
I am writing in support of the proposed Memorial Drive Capital Improvement Plan, which would 
rebuild Memorial Drive from Kirkwood to Eldridge.  Please approve and fund this project. The 
affected stretch of Memorial Drive is extremely busy and very outdated.  It is the primary surface 
artery between Beltway 8 and Highway 6, traffic flow there is not good, and the roadway 
conditions is bad in several areas. The commercial areas in this part of West Houston are 
experiencing tremendous growth—office construction sites are everywhere.  While those of us 
living in the neighborhoods north and south of Memorial are pleased that our section of the city’s 
popularity as a business destination continues to grow, we are gravely concerned about the 
traffic impact once these projects become occupied.  The rebuilding of Memorial is critical to 
support the coming increase in traffic. 
Stephen M. Moore 
 
Wilchester Owners Committee, the HOA serving Wilchester owners, wants you to know that it 
fully supports the City’s plans to reconstruct Memorial Drive west of Kirkwood.  While this 
planned reconstruction is just west of Wilchester, our residents use this corridor regularly and 
the reconstruction would aid in moving traffic through Wilchester to the west more efficiently and 
safely which would have direct benefits to Wilchester owners. Memorial Drive provides direct 
access to many schools, restaurants and retail and commercial establishments in the area.  We 
understand reconstruction will provide 
     -   continuous, wide sidewalks 
     -   roadway buffers 
     -   logical ingress/egress access points 
that will make driving along and entering onto Memorial from local establishments safer and 
easier. The proposed addition of right and left turn lanes at the major intersections will provide 
huge improvements for through traffic without adding lanes on this roadway that bisects single 
family home neighborhoods. 
David A. Barcus 
 
I am a home owner in Ashford Forest, north of Buffalo Bayou. I strongly support the Memorial 
Drive Project. The renovations are sorely needed.  
Debra Harris 
 
The subject project is highly needed. Traffic has increased considerably last few years. I moved 
to Rancho Bauer Dr in 2005 and have noticed that traffic for the last 2 to 3 years has increased 
considerably. Additionally, drivers specifically not from the area are driving very aggressively. 



4 
 

Memorial in the subject section is sinking on the edges and potholes appear often. Making left 
turns from Memorial is now quite a task at times with vehicles breaking at the last second 
behind you. It is even more difficult to merge into Memorial from Rancho Bauer. The school 
zone by Clear Spring is often violated by irresponsible drivers speeding past 20mph and in 
cases past the road speed limit of 35mph. Please give the highest priority to this project. I'm 
available to provide more testimony should you want to understand the issues we face with 
Memorial. 
Ricardo Tapia 
 
As a long time resident of Memorial Acres (513 Rancho Bauer) and using the stretch of 
Memorial Drive to be improved, I totally support the planned improvements. It's way over due. 
Hans Knickrehm 
 
I support the widening of Memorial Drive project from Eldridge to Kirkwood. This project is 
needed for safely as we'll as traffic congestion. I look forward to seeing this project go into 
effect.  
Lori Jackson 
 
The West Houston Association strongly supports for federal funding the proposed priority 
rebuilding of Memorial Drive from Kirkwood to Eldridge proposed by the City of Houston. 
• This project will greatly enhance this critical mobility project to improve traffic flow to and 

from major activity centers, enhance access to adjoining properties and improve traffic and 
pedestrian safety for neighborhoods. 

• It is a long needed improvement as the adjacent residential and commercial community has 
completely outgrown the original rural design of the facility.  Memorial, as a major arterial 
feed to the Energy Corridor, serves as only one of two east-west major thoroughfares 
between Interstate 10 and Westheimer and as such completely fails during morning and 
afternoon peak hour traffic. 

The West Houston Association has a 34-year history of planning for and supporting 
improvements in infrastructure and public policies that help accommodate the significant 
population and employment growth of Greater West Houston. Our membership works for a 
better living and working environment for the 1.5 million residents and 500,000 employees in 
Greater West Houston. WHA members are property owners, major employers and related 
interests who advocate for improved mobility, better infrastructure and a sustainable quality of 
living environment for the region. 
Roger Hord, West Houston Association 
 
I am writing to encourage support for the proposed reconstruction project for Memorial Drive 
from Kirkwood to Eldridge. This residential and commercial area as an integral part of the 
Energy Corridor has done much to uphold the status and revenue of west Houston.  This area 
has continued to maintain home values and to support the general economy with strong oil 
industry projections and centralization in this area.  Please continue to uphold the infrastructure 
and beauty of this area for the benefit of all of Houston.  
Kelly Higgins 
 
We have lived in this Memorial Drive area for 36 years. We consider this project to be a waste 
of city money. There is no problem with traffic flow. Also, there are not a lot of pedestrians.  This 
is not an area where there are many destinations for pedestrians. If the City of Houston has 
plenty of money to spend on improving roadways, then let's repave both Wilcrest and Dairy 
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Ashford instead of putting down more bad patches. I have heard neighbors complain repeatedly 
about the very poor condition of those two roads. Repaving would be a wise use of city funds 
and would be much appreciated by residents of this area. We will be quite disappointed in city 
leadership if the Memorial Drive project proceeds since it is completely unnecessary. 
Ron and Linda Durant 
 
Please do all you can to improve Memorial Drive from Kirkwood to Highway 6. We realize 
consideration is only being given from Kirkwood to Eldridge, but traffic is extremely heavy all the 
way to Highway 6. We have lived in our home 40 years. Traffic is now so bad we avoid, if at all 
possible, driving between 7-9 AM, 11 AM -1:30 PM, and 4-6 PM. With all the office buildings 
under construction and/or planned, traffic will only become much worse. When that happens, 
our houses will decrease in value. Do not let that happen, but make our area safer and easier 
to navigate. It is hoped construction plans can be expedited and once started completed quickly. 
George and Margaret Byers 
 
I am writing to you to show my support for the proposed widening of Memorial Drive in West 
Houston between the Kirkwood intersection heading West to the Eldridge intersection. As you 
are hopefully aware, the Energy Corridor along I-10 in West Houston is one of the “hottest” 
commercial real estate markets in the United States today!  Multinational Oil Companies such 
as Shell Oil, Conoco  and  BP employ thousands in their HQ level campuses in this area. All (3) 
are expanding and adding workers at this time. Memorial Drive is the ONLY East/West arterial 
running parallel to I-10 in this area. Traffic on Memorial Drive is getting more congested by the 
day!  For quality of life purposes as well as to allow the oil companies to not move their 
expansions to less congested areas, it is imperative that the City of Houston provide the needed 
funds to allow for the widening of Memorial Drive from Kirkwood to Eldridge. 
David J. Littwitz 
 
Memorial Drive Acres, Section 1 HOA is in favor of the Memorial Drive Project, between 
Kirkwood and Eldridge. We believe many residents and businesses will benefit in terms of 
safety, traffic flow, and aesthetics. The main route out of our neighborhood is on Rancho Bauer.  
Drivers, making a left turn onto Memorial at certain times of the day, find it difficult and 
sometimes dangerous. We believe medians and additional turning lanes will make this road 
safer and easier to travel. We also have many school age children who live in MDA.   Some will 
walk or ride bikes to Meadow Wood or Spring Forest schools.  The proposed sidewalk design, 
being further away from the road, appears to be safer. Our HOA fully supports this project.  We 
think it is a worthy investment in our infrastructure. 
Memorial Drive Acres, Section 1 HOA 
 
I am very much in favor of this reconstruction project and want to voice my support. 
Clay M. Roth 
 
A re-build of Memorial Drive between Kirkwood and Eldridge is certainly overdue. However, this 
stretch of Memorial Drive desperately needs more than just turn lanes at major intersections.  
There needs to be a continuous center left-turn lane along this entire stretch of Memorial.  
Because this portion of Memorial is so commercial, cars commonly attempt to turn left into the 
various strip centers and businesses and back up traffic all the time. Inevitably, a car or cars in 
the backed-up left lane will swerve into the right lane to get around the tie-up, thus creating 
higher odds for accidents and disruptions in the right lane. This problem exists going in both 
directions. As part of the proposed Memorial Drive re-build project, I would urge you to include a 
center left-turn lane along the entire stretch, not just at major intersections. 
 Anne Tyler 
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We are Nottingham Forest residents are in favor of this improvement. The roads are in major 
need of safety and traffic flow improvements. We look forward to making our community better 
for all.  
Jennifer Kallus 
 
We are currently in dire need of turning lanes into both the subdivisions and places of business; 
also, a light may be necessary at Memorial and Kickerillo. The limited access streets into 
Nottingham Forest Subdivision make this a very busy and dangerous entrance. Widening to two 
lanes, with accompanying turning lanes, should reduce congestion and traffic backup at the key 
entrances. I support this project which is long overdue. 

 
Sam Peppiatt 

The Board of Directors of Fleetwood West, a subdivision in west Houston off Memorial between 
Eldridge and Hwy 6, met and voted to support the reconstruction of Memorial Drive between 
Kirkwood and Eldridge. Memorial Drive is an essential east-west artery for our community as 
well as for commerce in our region. The growth in the area is causing increasing loads on our 
streets and greater delays in travelling the area. The plans for sidewalks and medians will add 
to the safety of travel also. We ask that you fund the project in the 2013-2014 TIP for the 
reasons stated above. 
Keith Reed  
 
I support the improvement project! I just moved to this area a couple months ago. It is a night 
mare trying to get out of my neighborhood without a median!  It is dangerous too and I am 
surprised there aren't more accidents because of it. People are trying to pull out everywhere- 
the gas station, McDonalds, Kroger, while I am trying to pull out on the other side of the road. It 
is also dangerous for pedestrians too- crossing 4 lanes of traffic without a median in the middle! 
My kids ride their bike to Stratford high school and the light at the intersection of Tully and 
Memorial needs improvement too. Wider sidewalks and trees in the median is a great idea! The 
area between Kirkwood and Dairy Ashford needs more trees, especially between the middle 
school and Dairy Ashford. It is a "concrete jungle" in this area! However, I do not support more 
traffic lights. Memorial has enough lights as it is. Please proceed with the project. It will be a 
mess for us for a while, but it will be worth it in the end! 
Valerie Ragland 
 
We are currently in dire need of turning lanes into both the subdivisions and places of business; 
also, a light may be necessary at Memorial and Kickerillo. The limited access streets into 
Nottingham Forest Subdivision make this a very busy and dangerous entrance. Widening to two 
lanes, with accompanying turning lanes, should reduce congestion and traffic backup at the key 
entrances. I support this project which is long overdue. 

 
Sam Peppiatt 

This email is sent in support of the City of Houston Memorial Drive reconstruction project. We 
own and operate a pool service company in the west memorial area, and the project stands to 
benefit many businesses and residences in and around the area. There is more development 
planned for the immediate future, and the time for road/traffic improvements is now. Memorial 
Drive reconstruction should be funded in the 2013-2016 TIP so congestion will not worsen with 
the increase in economic activity along the corridor. 
David Howard 
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We are Nottingham Forest residents are in favor of this improvement. The roads are in major 
need of safety and traffic flow improvements. We look forward to making our community better 
for all. 
Jennifer Kallus 

Thank you so much for considering a left-turn signal on Memorial Drive and Bateswood. It is 
extremely difficult to turn left onto Bateswood when dropping my son to school in the morning 
and the same when I pick him up. It would be great if you could put the left turn signal.  
Cheryl Goel 
 
These comments are submitted in support of the City of Houston Memorial Drive reconstruction 
project.  Please fund the project in the 2013-2016 TIP. Memorial Drive connects the Energy 
Corridor and Memorial City, two of the fastest growing parts of the Houston region. It also 
connects neighborhoods to each other, those activity centers, schools and shops. It is an 
essential road both for our community and the region. Memorial Drive is an alternate to the Katy 
Freeway for travel to downtown. The intersections in the project provide access to and from the 
Katy Freeway, most notably during rush hour. Today, traffic during morning and evening rush 
hours causes long delays at intersections. It is my understanding that additional turn lanes will 
provide noticeable reductions in wait times at Kirkwood, Dairy Ashford and Eldridge. This is very 
important now and will become more important with all of the new office and high density 
residential development planned for the area. In addition, the project will add sidewalks and 
medians which will make it easier to walk along and cross Memorial Drive to access shops and 
schools. The medians should also reduce accidents caused by left turns onto Memorial Drive. 
Memorial Drive reconstruction should be funded in the 2013-2016 TIP so congestion will not 
worsen with the major increase in economic activity along the corridor. 
Ray and Kathie Marshall, Mary DeBauche, Diana Bates, David and Monica Howard, Natalie 
Horak, Tor Kragas, Martha Jorgensen, Richard Golden 
 
 
 
Knowing that at this time the City is taking public comments, this email is to express a support 
for the request of a left-turn lane with left-turn arrows turning from Memorial onto Bateswood. 
We understand that this project is in the plans, but is not finalized yet. We have our kids 
attending Yorkshire Academy Elementary School and would be great to see a dedicated lane 
and left turn signal to improve the safety around our families and kids. 
Maria Connolly 
 
As a home and business owner in the area, I definitely support the City of Houston Memorial 
Drive reconstruction project. Memorial Drive connects the Energy Corridor and Memorial City, 
two of the fastest growing parts of the Houston region. It also connects neighborhoods to each 
other, those activity centers, schools and shops. It is an essential road both for our community 
and the region. Memorial Drive is an alternate to the Katy Freeway for travel to downtown. The 
intersections in the project provide access to and from the Katy Freeway, most notable during 
rush hour. Today, traffic during morning and evening rush hours causes long delays at 
intersections. It is my understanding that additional turn lanes will provide noticeable reductions 
in wait times at Kirkwood, Dairy Ashford and Eldridge. This is very important with all the new 
office and high density development planned for the area. In addition, the project will add 
sidewalks and medians which will make it easier to walk along and cross Memorial Drive to 
access shops and schools. The medians should also reduce accidents caused by left turns onto 
Memorial Drive.  There are many families in the area that do not allow new teen drivers to turn 
left onto Memorial Drive at locations without traffic signals because of the high accident risk. 
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Memorial Drive reconstruction should be funded in the 2013-2016 TIP so congestion will not 
worsen with the major increase in economic activity along the corridor. The above statements 
were explicit and to the point and I could not have said it better myself.  
John (Tom) Marrow 
 
I support the reconstruction of Memorial Drive between Kirkwood and Eldridge. I believe the 
addition of a center turn lane would expedite traffic and provide increased safety. I urge this 
project be funded immediately. 
William R. Gwinn 

Thank you for addressing the traffic congestion on Memorial between Eldridge and Kirkwood.  I 
understand that you will be putting in center lanes. That is wonderful! Please make sure that you 
put in a left turn lane (heading east on Memorial) and a traffic light at Memorial turning onto 
Bateswood located just west of Kirkwood. I work at Yorkshire Academy which sits at that 
intersection. It is very difficult to make the left hand turn from Memorial onto Bateswood 
because the Memorial traffic does not want to stop, let alone slow down. I personally have seen 
several accidents and many near misses at that intersection in the 3 years I have worked at the 
school. It is also a trick trying to turn onto Memorial from Bateswood even when there is a green 
light because the Memorial traffic doesn’t believe they have a red light and have to stop. 
A traffic light would definitely solve the problem. I do appreciate your consideration. 
Diane Whitlow 
 
We respectfully request the City of Houston place a left turn light when going west on Memorial 
at the Bateswood intersection. This is a school zone and creates a high level of danger to 
students/parents and faculty without the ability to make a left turn safely. Please consider 
adding this to the light. 
Jerry Mosbacher 
 
I fully support adding a left turn lane (east bound) on Memorial at Bateswood. It is a dangerous 
intersection with all the cars turning left to go to Yorkshire Academy.  
Corey Alemand 
 
I am very excited to hear about the plans to add a left turn arrow on Memorial onto Bateswood. 
It would be a safety implementation that is greatly needed. It is a very dangerous intersection to 
sit and try to gauge when to turn. People are constantly honking because they have to wait.  
If a turn arrow is implemented at this intersection, it would create less frustration in morning rush 
hour and keep citizens safe. 
 Letichel Blancett. 
 
I definitely support the plan for Memorial between Kirkwood and Eldridge. It's so dangerous to 
try to make a left turn without the turn lane. Drivers waiting behind the car turning left tire of 
waiting and dart out to get around. Cars have gone into the ditches many times making 
dangerous to be on the sidewalk. I think the plan will benefit businesses, residents, and make 
our area more walkable and bikeable. I do think that it need not go farther west that Nottingham 
Oaks Trail. There are fewer businesses and side streets, and less traffic. 
Judi Campbell 
 
I travel this route each day, both east and west on Memorial.  The traffic at that intersection is 
always problematic. I have seen numerous accidents there over the years, speeding to get 
through the light, and intersection tie-ups due to the crossroads of Yorkshire Academy and 
Kolache Shop adding many extra cars. A turn lane is most needed at the intersection. I have 
lived in this area for 25+ years, and this intersection has been a concern to me for a long time. 
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 Lisa Williams 
 
A turning lane and light is desperately needed at the intersection of Memorial Drive and 
Bateswood. It is near the 14120 Memorial Drive area. It is dangerous to try to turn left off of 
Memorial Drive, onto Bateswood. This is a busy area, because there is a school, a church and a 
large apartment complex. Many people use this intersection daily.   
Melinda Nelson 
 
  



 

 

 

 

Letters & Other Correspondence 

 

 









Thornwood Fund Inc 

11152 Westheimer #722 
Houston, Texas 77042 
board@tw1234.com 

 

4/8/2013 

Transportation Public Information 
Houston-Galveston Area Council 
P.O. Box 22777 
Houston, TX 77227-2777 

 

Dear Mr. Clark: 

The Thornwood Fund Inc. (aka Thornwood HAO) strongly supports reconstruction of Memorial Drive between Kirkwood 
and Eldrige as proposed by the City of Houston. We encourage the Transportation Policy Council to fund this project in 
the 2013-2016 TIP. 

This project is discussed each month at the Memorial Super Neighborhood meeting. As homeowners, we have worked 
closely with City officials to design a project that meets the community’s needs as well as addresses the City’s 
responsibility to manage traffic. 

The children of Nottingham Forest attend Spring Branch Meadowood Elementary, Spring Forest Middle School and 
Stratford High School all of which are on the opposite side of Memorial Drive. 

New sidewalks and medians will make access to the schools much safer. This could encourage parents to allow students 
to walk to school and ultimately reduce congestion in front of those schools along Memorial Drive each morning. 
Comparably, grocery stores and restaurants are on the opposite side of Memorial Drive from the Nottingham Forest 
neighborhood. 

Also of interest is the proposed addition of turn lanes at the major intersections. It is our understanding that this will 
provide huge improvements for through traffic without adding lanes on this roadway that bisects single family home 
neighborhoods and school feeder patterns. 

Please include the City of Houston Memorial Drive reconstruction project in the 2013-2016 TIP. 

 

Sincerely, 

Thornwood Fund Inc Board of Directors 

mailto:board@tw1234.com�










































NOTTINGHAM FOREST CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
c/o RealManage Houston, LP 

Transportation Public Information 
Houston-Galveston Area Council 
P.O. Box 22777 
Houston, Texas 77227-2777 

2000 S. Dairy Ashford, Suite 120 
Houston, Texas 77077 

April 5, 2013 

RE: Funding the Memorial Drive Reconstruction from Eldridge Parkway and Kirkwood Road 
(the "Project") in the 2013-2016 Transportation Improvement Program (the "TIP") 

To Whom It May Concern: 

The Nottingham Forest Civic Association, Inc. (the "Association") strongly supports the Project and 
funding the Project in the 2013-2016 TIP. Nottingham Forest is located south of Memorial Drive, north of 
Buffalo Bayou and east of Dairy Ashford. The Project wi ll have a significant impact on the Association and 
its members because much of the Project will occur on portions of Memorial Drive forming Nottingham 
Forest's northern boundary. 

Memorial Drive is an essential road for both Nottingham Forest and our region. Memorial Drive 
connects the Energy Corridor and Memorial City, two of the fastest growing business centers in the Houston 
region. It also connects our area neighborhoods to one another, to major activity centers and to our area 
schoo ls and shops. In addition, Memorial Drive serves as an alternate to the Katy Freeway for travel 
between downtown Houston and our area, and other areas to the so uth and west of Nottingham Forest. 

Today, rush hour traffic must endure long delays at intersections within the Project area. In addition, 
insufficient turn lanes within the Project area cause most of this traffic to trave l a lmost exclusively in the 
right lane for fear of being stuck behind left-turn traffic . As a result, the Project will provide noticeable 
reductions in wait times at Kirkwood, Dairy Ashford and Eldridge, as well as improve the flow of traffic 
along Memorial between these major intersections. This improved traffic flow will only increase In 

importance because of all of the new office and high density residential development planned for the area. 

The Project will also increase pedestrian/cyclist safety by providing continuous sidewalks, medians, a 
larger roadway buffer on either side of the right-of-way, and well-marked cross walks. In order to gain 
access from Nottingham Forest to our public schoo ls, most area restaurants and shops, nearby grocery stores 
and many nearby offices, our residents must cross Memorial Drive. A short walk or bike ride to or from 
these destinations would be easy and safe, but for the danger of crossing Memorial as currently constructed. 

Based on these factors, and others, the Association strongly supports the Project and the funding of 
the Project in the 2013-2016 TIP. 

Bestr~$ 

J~D.POlley 
President 
Nottingham Forest Civic Association, Inc. 





H-GAC:

These comments are submitted in support of the City of Houston Memorial Drive reconstruction 

project.  Please fund the project in the 2013-2016 TIP.

Memorial Drive connects the Energy Corridor and Memorial City, two of the fastest growing parts of 

the Houston region.  It also connects neighborhoods to each other, those activity centers, schools and 

shops.  It is an essential road both for our community and the region.  Memorial Drive is an alternate to 

the Katy Freeway for travel to downtown.  The intersections in the project provide access to and from 

the Katy Freeway, most notably during rush hour.

Today, traffic during morning and evening rush hours causes long delays at intersections.  It is my 

understanding that additional turn lanes will provide noticeable reductions in wait times at Kirkwood, 

Dairy Ashford and Eldridge.  This is very important now and will become more important with all of 

the new office and high density residential development planned for the area.

In addition, the project will add sidewalks and medians which will make it easier to walk along and 

cross Memorial Drive to access shops and schools.  The medians should also reduce accidents caused 

by left turns onto Memorial Drive.  There are many families in the area that do not allow new teen 

drivers to turn left onto Memorial Drive at locations without traffic signals because of the high accident 

risk.

Memorial Drive reconstruction should be funded in the 2013-2016 TIP so congestion will not worsen 

with the major increase in economic activity along the corridor.

Sincerely,

Joe Guidera
13907 Kimberley Ln
3/26/2013
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1. Bill Hopkins, a resident of Westchester for 45 years – Expressed his support for the Memorial Drive 
reconstruction project. The project is moving along well with CIP approval, preliminary engineering 
finished last year. All we need is funding. The benefits improve transportation mobility, increase 
traffic capacity and efficiency of current streets. Increases safety with addition of sidewalks and open 
ditches. (also submitted a letter with these comments) 
 

Noon Meeting: 

1. William B. Hopkins: 
Project – Memorial Drive Reconstruction COH District G  
Status – In COH CIP, for several years, preliminary engineering completed; completion date 
estimated in 2016. 
Benefits – 1) Improved transportation mobility (traffic flow, increased traffic capacity) 
2) Increase safety with an option of sidewalk closure of open ditches. 
Qualifications – Resident of Westchester 45 years; past board member of HOA; 10 years sn/g chair of 
Drainage Corps. 

 
 
 































 

 

 

Mr. Alan Clark 
MPO Director Transportation Department 
Houston-Galveston Area Council 
P.O. Box 22777 
Houston, Texas 770027-2777 
 
 
2013-2016 TIP Public Comments 
 
Support the City of Houston Memorial Drive Reconstruction Project: Eldridge to Kirkwood 
 
 
Dear Alan, 
 
The Energy Corridor District supports the City of Houston’s Memorial Drive 
Reconstruction Project: Eldridge to Kirkwood.  
 
We believe that the project benefits the adjacent community and the Houston region by 
reducing crashes, accommodating transit, providing access management solutions and 
creating a better commercial corridor for the West Memorial neighborhoods. 
 
The Energy Corridor will directly benefit with the improvement of the Eldridge 
Parkway/Memorial Drive intersection and the replacement of the Turkey Creek Bridge 
with box culverts. This improvement will fulfill the City of Houston’s vision that was 
identified in the Preliminary Engineering Report of the recently completed Eldridge 
widening project. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
Clark Martinson AICP 
General Manager 
The Energy Corridor District 
 
Cc:  
Mr. Daniel Krueger, P.E. director COH PW&ED 
Mr. Mark Loethen, P.E. City Engineer COH PW&ED 
Mr. Jeff Weatherford P.E., P.T.O.E, Deputy Director COH PW&ED 
Mr. Greg Sergesketter president Memorial Super Neighborhood #16 
 









March 27,2013 13911 Queensbury Ln
Houston, TX 77079

To H-GAC:

Re: Memorial Drive Reconstruction Project

These comments are submitted in support of the City of Houston Memorial Drive reconstruction
project. Please fund the project in the 2013-2016 TIP.

Memorial Drive connects the Energy Corridor and Memorial City, two of the fastest growing parts of
the Houston region. It also connects neighborhoods to each other, those activity centers, schools and
shops. It is an essential road both for our community and the region. Memorial Drive is an alternate to
the Katy Freeway for travel to downtown. The intersections in the project provide access to and from
the Katy Freeway, most notably during rush hour.

Today, traffic during morning and evening rush hours causes long delays at intersections. It is my
understanding that additional turn lanes will provide noticeable reductions in wait times at Kirkwood,
Dairy Ashford and Eldridge. This is very important now and will become more important with all of
the new office and high density residential development planned for the area.

In addition, the project will add sidewalks and medians which will make it easier to walk along and
cross Memorial Drive to access shops and schools. The medians should also reduce accidents caused
by left turns onto Memorial Drive. There are many families in the area that do not allow new teen
drivers to turn left onto Memorial Drive at locations without traffic signals because of the high accident
risk.

Memorial Drive reconstruction should be funded in the 2013-2016 TIP so congestion will not worsen
with the major increase in economic activity along the corridor.

Sincerely

~
Robert Boyd Irene Boyd



Westchester Villas Maintenance Association
618 Chadbourne Ct
Houston TX 77079

March 18, 2013

Mr. Alan Clark
Transportation Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
3555 Timmons Lane
Houston, TX 77027

Dear Mr. Clark:

On behalf of the Westchester Villas Maintenance Association I am writing to state the residents’ strong 
support for reconstruction of Memorial Drive.  This City of Houston project should be funded in the 
2013-2016 TIP.

The Westchester Villas neighborhood is just west of Dairy Ashford  and south of Memorial within the 
corridor where significant new office & multifamily development is occurring.  The intersection at 
Dairy Ashford and Memorial is very congested and during rush hour limits access to the neighborhood. 
Additional turn lanes should prevent the backups.

Sidewalks to be added along the length of the project will make the area more walkable. Westchester 
Villas is on the south side of Memorial and neighborhood residents must cross Memorial to shop for 
groceries. Medians and sidewalks will make walking to Spring Forest Middle School and Stratford 
High School safer for older students and their parents.  

The high density development in this area necessitates these improvements.  Memorial Drive connects 
the Energy Corridor and Memorial City, both of which are expanding rapidly.  Memorial Drive 
provides easy access to work, shopping and medical services but only when traffic is moving.

Please include the City of Houston Memorial Drive reconstruction project in the 2013-2016 TIP.

Sincerely,

President,
Westchester Villas Maintenance Association








































































































































	Comments Received at Public Meetings

	Email Comments Received

	Letters & Other Correspondence




